
CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 7
9th July 2019
Present:

Councillor B Alldred (Chairman)



Councillors: K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts, Mrs M Webber.


4 members of the public
Police Report

ASB in Culcheth again had stayed low this month with four incidents reported. These were all low-level incidents and include two reports of rowdy youths which were both reported on Year 11 leavers day. One of youths making noise playing football on the Village Green and one ASB from Sainsburys. Nothing had been reported for Glazebury.

Burglary Dwellings

Charges had been laid against the perpetrators of 5 offences reported in June. 

There had been no reports for Glazebury.

Burglary Others - Once again low with one report in Culcheth. Nothing for Glazebury. 

Vehicle crime – Nothing reported   

NEWS - The ASB incident at Sainsburys involved a group of approximately 15 youths gathering outside the Cash machine, drinking, smoking and being rude when asked to move by Staff. 9 positive identifications from CCTV images will be dealt with by the Local Policing Team and the Community Safety team.

Members requested that large groups of youths congregating regularly at the Linear Park Wigshaw Lane Bridge be notified to the Police. The Clerk
7.1    Opening

The Chairman welcomed members of the public.
Resolution 37/19

That Mr Frank Allen be elected as a member of the Parish Council.

7.1.1   Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 
Cllr. Mrs Grime regards agenda item 7.6.3
7.1.2 
 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations. 

There had been no requests for dispensations.

7.2 
Apologies for inability to be present
Cllrs. Mrs V Allen and P Holmes.
7.3         Minutes of Meeting Number 6
Resolution 38/19
That the minutes of the meeting held on 11th of June 2019 be accepted as a true record. 
7.4     Matters Arising 

Public meeting:

To Let sign on land opposite the Greyhound Service Station – members noted that this appeared to be an agents letting board.
7.5   Borough Councillor’s Report
There was a meeting of Warrington Borough Council on 17th June.  The main issue discussed was the Climate Emergency, and there were two motions about this, both of which were passed unanimously.  There were several very good speeches from both sides, which included information on progress that has already been made by WBC.

There was nothing on the agenda about the Local Plan.  (The consultation on it had just finished.)  It was brought up in some of the questions.

There were quite a lot of questions, more than could be answered in the time allowed.  When this happens, the later questions get written answers instead.  The Parties and Independents get to ask questions in turn, and within that it seems to depend on the order in which they come in.  There is no structure to ensure the interesting and important questions get answered!

There were several good environmental questions.  The World Health Organisation has identified Warrington as one of the worst towns in Britain for fine particulate air pollution, so there was a question about monitoring.  There were also questions on illegal waste dumping, charging points for electric vehicles, and drains on the A49.

Matt Smith is now answering questions on behalf of families and well-being.  He fielded a question on LA schools having been shown by OFSTED to be more likely to improve than academies. 

There was also a good question on the local input e.g. from Parish Councils, on how Section 106 money is allocated.  At a recent meeting with Council Officers about Culcheth Library it was mooted that this might be on the ‘priority list’ for local Section 106 money.

7.6
Reports from Sub-Committees

7.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

Resolution 39/19
That authority to approve accounts for August 2019 be delegated to the Finance Sub-committee.

No meeting held this cycle.


7.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee

Resolution 40/19
That the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd July 2019 be approved.
Members noted that the reason the HS2 presentation had been cancelled was that there was nothing new to report. They noted that a recent HS2 presentation at Croft Parish Council had been disappointing, with the representative unable to answer questions on relevant local issues. It was agreed that an approach to a more senior representative would be tried The Clerk
Members also noted a resident’s complaint that the new speed cushions at Broseley Lane were not sufficiently distinct in the dark. It was agreed that this should be reported to the Borough Council. The Clerk
They also agreed that the proposed Library meeting to discuss notices and displays should take note that Culcheth Library had historically failed to display important documents from the Borough Council, i.e. large planning developments etc. The Clerk



7.6.3 Planning Working Group
Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item of business
Resolution 41/19

That the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd July 2019 be approved

7.7 Applications for Financial Assistance
Members noted a request from Culcheth Scout Group for assistance with maintenance of the external Defibrillator. It was agreed that the proposal that the Parish Council should pay for the replacements should be put forward for consideration. The Clerk

7.8 Accounts for Payment 
Resolution 42/19
That accounts totalling £5471.59p for July be approved for payment.
7.9. Chairman’s Communications
There were no communications to report.

7.10 Date and Venue of Next Meeting

It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 10th of September 2019 at Glazebury Methodist Church.
The meeting was closed and opened to the public.
Members noted a good response to the leaflet drop regarding traffic problems in Glazebury. Acknowledgements had been received from both the local MP and the Environment Director at Warrington Borough Council. It was agreed that the Borough Council would be asked to share information about the recent traffic survey and the responses to the leaflet campaign. The Clerk
They also noted a request that weed growth between railings at Glazebury Primary School be reported to the Borough Council for action, and to ask the Police for details of forthcoming speed enforcement in Glazebury Village. The Clerk
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